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Service Change Notice 19-20 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
735 AM EDT Tue Mar 12 2019 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service  
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Ben Kyger 
         Director, NCEP Central Operations 
 
Subject: Degraded Functionality on the forecast.weather.gov Application 
for Users of Internet Explorer Versions 9 and 10 on or about April 16, 
2019 
 
For users of Internet Explorer Versions 9 and 10, on or about April 16, 
2019, a security update to the Environmental Systems Research Institute’s 
(ESRI's) ArcGIS platform will degrade functionality on the NWS forecast 
application below: 
 
https://forecast.weather.gov 
 
The forecast application leverages ESRI's online GeoCoding service.  On 
or about April 16, 2019, functionality on the forecast application that 
highlights forecast locations will not appear for users of Internet 
Explorer 9 and 10. 
 
To learn more about this security change from ESRI, go to: 
 
https://support.esri.com/en/tls 
 
ESRI has provided a complete list of supported browsers related to this 
update.  This list can be found via the following URL: 
 
https://doc.arcgis.com/en/arcgis-online/reference/browsers.htm 
 
For questions regarding this notification, please contact: 
 
Paul Iwugo 
Software Development Branch 
NCEP Central Operations 
sdb.support@noaa.gov 
301-683-1303 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/archive 
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